
Chairs’ & Center Directors’ Meeting Minutes
	Date:
	June 4, 2007 (12:00 to 2:00 pm)

	Location: 
	EBU II – Room 215

	Attendees:
	Abbaschian, Reza
Balandin, Alex

Barth, Matt

Boretz, Mitch
Chute, Richard

Deshusses, Marc

DiGregorio, Joe

Hartney, Pat

Payne, Tom

Ravishankar, Chinya

Schultz, Jerry


	Absent:
	Bhanu, Bir

Haddon, Robert

Lake, Roger

Matsumoto, Mark

Norbeck, Joe


The agenda for the meeting is shown in Appendix 1.
1.  Welcome – Request for Agenda Items from the Floor – Reza 
Mitch added two agenda items related to the Office of Research.  Richard added a discussion of his recent development trip to the San Francisco Bay area and Joe D. added an item to discuss a Grad Student Fellowship program.
2.  Minutes Approval - Pat

The revised minutes of the 5/21/07 Chairs/Directors meeting minutes were unanimously approved.  
3.  Department/Center’s Updates
Tom announced that CSE has hired a new MSO, Jackie Li, who has worked previously for BCoE.  Also, CSE is in recruitment for a new Analyst.
Alex related that the Materials Science and Engineering (MSE) program was approved during the UCR Academic Senate’s meeting on May 22nd.  Also, Alex has sent formal agreements to all BCoE faculty that were nominated to be MSE Participating Faculty by their departments.  Alex is now trying to identify instructors for MSE courses.  A new CEE faculty hire may be able to teach MSE 1 next fall.  Reza asked Alex to start developing the proposal to establish an MSE graduate degree program.  Alex will meet with Jerry Schultz to be briefed on Jerry’s experiences with establishing Bioengineering’s graduate program.  

Jerry mentioned that this year’s UC Multiple Research Unit annual meeting will be at UCSF on 6/15/07 and that next year’s meeting will probably be hosted by UCR.  The purpose of this group is to develop web-based courses for UC departments.

Marc relayed a news article that indicated that only 20 UCSD faculty attended a recent meeting with President Dynes.  In contrast, a similar meeting at UCR drew significant faculty turnout.  Also, this same article quoted a UCSD faculty member as asking why UCSD should share its good students with other UC campuses.  Marc will forward copies of this article to the Chairs and Directors.  
4.  Graduate Education – Mark

Mark was unavailable for this meeting but Reza reminded participants that BCoE had a very successful grad student recruitment year.  Also, although the UCR Academic Senate approved the 3/2 (BS/MS) degree option, it will have to be approved by the system-wide Grad Council before it can be implemented.  Jerry suggested that we contact the UCR rep on this Council or the member that has been assigned to this proposal so that outside reviews can be obtained this summer to speed-up the process.  
5.  Undergraduate Education – Ravi

Ravi stated that it continues to appear that the number of BCoE incoming Freshmen will be about 10% (45 students) lower than last year.  He strongly suspects that the primary reason for this decrease is UCLA’s decision to admit about 70% more incoming Freshmen this year.  He stated that most other UC engineering colleges will have fewer incoming students this Fall because of UCLA’s action.  It was noted that this is a prime example why system-wide enrollment management is needed.  However, President Dynes does not support system-wide enrollment management.
6.  Other Topics
Reza reminded participants that BCoE’s Commencement ceremony will be held on Sunday, June 17th and that two volunteers are needed from each department.  Names of volunteers should be forwarded to Tim.  Also, Reza reminded participants that Commencement volunteers can take comp-time.  
Mitch stated that the report of the recent review of UCR’s Office of Research (OR) will be made available to review participants by the end of June 2007.  Participants will only receive the summary of the report, not details of the evaluation.  Already, OR has established a new Faculty Advisory Committee for their Office.  Yushan Yan and Joe Norbeck have been asked to represent BCoE on this Committee.  Also, Mitch mentioned that use of OR’s new electronic proposal approval form will be expanded to all BCoE departments by this Fall.  Currently, CE-CERT is one of the UCR units testing this electronic form.  Use of the electronic form will speed the processing of proposals through BCoE and OR.  Training for this system will be provided in the summer but it is very easy to use.  
Reza mentioned that Mat Berman is BCoE’s new Intellectual Property (IP) officer.  Currently, he lives in Colorado but visits UCR once a month.  He will be asked to attend a future BCoE Chairs/Directors meeting, probably in the Fall.

Richard summarized his recent development trip to the San Francisco Bay area with Holly Preble, his counterpart at CNAS.  He and Holly are working together on a few prospects for both Colleges.  They visited Applied Materials and Oracle during this trip.  

Joe D. distributed a handout that presented the Tech Horizons final registration figures.  He noted that although there were 179 attendees, only 28 were paid registrations.  He hopes to double the size of the attendees next year and significantly increase the percentage of paid registrations.  Most feedback from attendees has been positive.  The only negative comments involved parking and signage.  Joe has already been approached by several organizations that want to partner for next year’s Tech Horizons event.  It was noted that we will need to find larger rooms, such as classrooms, if the size of the Conference is doubled.  

Joe D. distributed another handout that summarized the Lawrence Livermore National Laboratory’s (LLNL) “Student Employee Graduate Research Fellowship (SEGRF) Program.”  This Program provides (up to) four years of fellowship support to top UC PhD students to complete their theses.  A condition of the Fellowship is that students spend 75% time at LLNL.  In addition to 50% salary during the academic year, the student receives 100% salary during the summer and (up to) $10,000/yr for tuition.  Joe mentioned that his contact at LLNL, Mo Dehghani, indicated that LLNL will be able to provide at least one Fellowship to BCoE this year.  Joe would like to identify at least 2-3 BCoE candidates for this Fellowship.  It was noted that UC citizenship may be required for this Fellowship and that candidates need to have completed their core courses and comprehensive exams.  Also, Joe D.stated that this Program is an important step in BCoE’s effort to increase collaboration with LLNL.  
7.  HR Training

Cynthia Seneriz from UCR’s Human Resources joined the meeting at this point along with Wilfred Chen.  Her presentation was directed to BCoE faculty supervisors of UCR career staff employees.  Attendees of this part of the meeting were Marc Deshusses, Tom Payne, Chinya Ravishankar, Jerry Schultz, Wilfred Chen and Pat Hartney.  It was noted that Roger Lake, Mark Matsumoto and Matt Barth attended a similar presentation last week at CE-CERT.  Cynthia distributed a handout entitled “Performance Management Briefing” and described the necessity of evaluating staff on an annual basis, including the setting of annual expectations and goals.  Also, she described the forms that can be used in the evaluation process including a new form for obtaining input from other sources and a shortened evaluation form.  
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Chairs’ & Center Directors’ Meeting
June 4, 2007
Agenda
Engineering Building Unit II – Room 215

1.
Welcome - Request for Agenda Items from the Floor
Reza
2.
Approval of Minutes from May 21, 2007 Meeting

Pat

3.
Department/Center’s Updates




Chairs/Directors



4.
Graduate Education





Mark
5. 
Undergraduate Education




Ravi
6. Other Topics
7.
HR Training






Pat/HR Representative

Next Scheduled Meeting is Monday June 18, 2007
Please note:  Meetings will be held in EBU II – Room 215
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